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M E M O R A N D U M 

 
Meeting Date: April 26, 2022 
 
Item No.  Executive Session and H-3 
 
To:   Mayor and City Council 
 
From: Mary M. Culver, Director of Economic Development 
 
Subject: Project Orion Economic Development Incentives Request 

 
 
BACKGROUND 
  
Suburban Life Hospitality Group and Realty Capital first presented the proposed restaurant 
concepts to City Council during executive session on March 22, 2022. The proposal includes 
three, 7,000 square foot buildings that are full-service, dine-in restaurants located around the 
community lawn within the Keller Center Stage development. Suburban Life Hospitality Group 
will be the operator of the restaurants concepts: Los Caminos Cocina y Cantina, Base Camp 
Kitchen & Comforts, and Osteria Toscana Pizzeria. The applicant for the incentive is KCS 
Hospitality Group, Ltd., who will be the landowner for the development.  
 
The Keller Economic Development Board reviewed the proposal and recommended approval 
of the incentive at their April 18, 2022 meeting with a vote of 7-0. The City Council reviewed 
the proposed incentive during executive session on April 19, 2022. 
 
 

CITY OF KELLER ADOPTED INCENTIVE POLICY  
 
The City Resolution 4471, adopted by the City on January 18, 2022, provides a 
comprehensive policy of guidelines and criteria for economic development incentives, in 
accordance with Chapter 380 of the Texas Local Government Code; Chapter 311 of the Texas 
Tax Code; and Chapter 312 of the Texas Property Tax Code.  
 

  



  Page 2 of 4 
 
 

INCENTIVES REQUESTED 

 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

The city countered the initial request to arrive at the final agreement presented in the 
Chapter 380 Agreement contract and illustrated in the table below.  
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The Keller Economic Development Board unanimously recommended approval of this 
incentive package as presented at the Regular Meeting on April 18, 2022. 
 
The professional opinion is for approval of the request for incentives totaling 
approximately $848,089, as presented, for the following reasons: 

1. The project meets the goals of the adopted incentive policy including, but not 
limited to:  

a. attracting high quality full-service restaurants,  
b. experiential retail that is family-friendly and will attract visitors to Keller 

to enjoy a unique experience,  
c. small employers with high-paying jobs that match our resident’s 

demographics,  
d. business that have a limited impact on the natural environment and  
e. high sales tax generators. 

2. The project is located in a high priority geographic area: TIRZ #2. 
3. The total projected ROI at the end of the 5-year term is 930%; 
4. This is a very low risk investment, as the incentives are all performance based 

and only revenue actually generated by these businesses would be used to 
fulfill the incentive agreement. 

 


